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From:  l p <lepatrno@hotmail.com> 
To: <plan_comment@planning.nsw.gov.au> 
Date:  2/11/2010 6:47 pm 
Subject:  FW: Oxley Highway to Kempsey Project 
 
 
 
  
 
 
From: lepatrno@hotmail.com 
To: michael.young@planning.nsw.gov.au 
Subject: RE: Oxley Highway to Kempsey Project 
Date: Tue, 2 Nov 2010 18:43:20 +1100 
 
 
 
 
Dear Michael, 
  
Contained within this email is my submission to the Director, Infrastructure Projects.  Unfortunatley, the 
format has coloured the font.  I will also format this into a word document, which should fix up the varients 
in font colour and email it as an attachment, in a following email and also, fax it later tonight [Tuesday, 2nd 
November 2010].   
  
Could you please send me a confirming return email, that you have received all of the above. 
  
Thank you 
  
Regards  
Lorene Blanch 
  
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
  
Please find below our submission regarding the Pacific Highway upgrade from Oxley Highway to 
Kempsey.  We live at 26 Rodeo Drive, Kundabung and portion of the bottom of our 20 acre property will 
be acquired by the RTA in the upgrade.  
  
Please note that we attended a meeting with an RTA representative on 13 October 2010 where there was an 
extensive display and video presentation etc. During our one-on-one meeting with Roger Fenner, extensive 
notes on our situation were taken, we were told that those notes would be typed up and sent to us. We have 
not yet received them. We were told by the RTA representative that everything we said regarding our 
property and our exceptional circumstances had be noted, but we were encouraged to also write to the 
Director of Planning. 
  
As a preliminary matter we reserve our right to make further comment regarding the proposal and how it 
may impact on our lives and our property. Particularly as new information comes to our attention. This 
submission is to introduce you to the parameters of the significant and unacceptable impact that the 
proposed upgrade will have on us.  
  
We have exceptional circumstances in regards to the effect the upgrade will have on our privacy, health and 
psychological circumstances.  We are at present in a secluded Dead End street with tree barriers that protect 
our privacy from both the Pacific Highway and Rodeo Drive.  My daughter is severely physically disabled, 
is quadriplegic and has neurological spasms bought on by loud noises.   These cause great distress for her 
as her body and limbs jolt and shake, at times violently, when startled by loud noises.  This causes the care 
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for my daughter to increase dramatically, as spasms cause injury by limbs hitting anything near her at the 
time; her inability to grasp objects, as the spasms throw them out of her hands [which is very dangerous 
with liquids, hot foods etc.  We are very concerned for her, with the increase of traffic, especially trucks, 
which affect her even now.   
She also has weakened lungs; Hyline Membrane Disease;  required prolonged intubation and oxygen at 
birth; more than six bouts of hospitalised pneumonia requiring oxygen; and recently an acute case of the 
infectious disease Pertusis, also known as Whooping Cough, which required approximately 14 days 
hospitalisation and several months of recovery, which is ongoing.  I am concerned about the increase in 
pollution due to the increase in traffic of both Pacific Highway and the Service Road and the loss of our 
natural tree and plant barrier, where our property boarders the Pacific Highway and Rodeo Drive.  But also 
the stress of the increase noise will cause physiological and biological effects on my daughters already 
weakened lungs and health. We are greatly concerned that our private cul-de-sac is about to be turned into 
six lanes of traffic [two lanes when our road turns from a cul-de-sac and joins Ravenswood to become the 
Service Road; and the four lanes of the Pacific Highway]and the effect on her.  Her situation is made worse 
by the onset of Chronic Pain since 2007, which causes her jolting spasms, particularly involving her hips 
[which she has had several operations on], to become acutely painful.   
1. Increased noise levels will be physically and emotionally distressing for my daughter. 
2. The level of care required by my daughter will be increased, causing physical and emotional strain on 
myself and my other daughter, who is also a full-time carer of my disabled daughter. 
3.  Also, due to my daughters medical requirements, she and her sister are Distance Educated at home, and 
the effect of increased traffic noise will be 24/7 for them.  The increased noise will reduce the amount of 
time my daughter can safely spend outside, which makes up a considerable part of her educational day.  
Keeping doors and windows shut to reduce the noise will cut-off the cool cross flow breeze we get through 
our home [in a house that can be quite stifling in hotter weather].  My daughter has an inability to regulate 
her body temperature and cooling of the house is imperative for her. 
4.  We also have an outdoor swimming pool, which at present given our cul-de-sac status, is secluded and 
private.  This will not be the case when the Service Road runs through.  In the warmer months the pool 
forms an integral part of my daughters ongoing physiotherapy, with hydrotherapy exercises being carried 
out up to three times a day in the pool. It distresses me that the struggle we have of a Three Person lift [the 
amount of people it takes to lift my daughter in and out of the pool] will be on display to all and sundry, 
robbing my daughter of privacy and dignity in what is a very difficult and awkward task for all concerned.  
There are visual aspects of physically lifting and transferring a quadriplegic person that can be very 
undignified, More so, her embarrassment of being so publicly viewable [13 years old is a very vulnerable 
and self-aware age], may cause her to resist attempts to put her in the pool, and therefore compromise a 
critical exercise routine to maintain her health.    
  
At present our road, Rodeo Drive, is a No Through Road.  We are the last property on the road and 
therefore get no more than a handful of cars a week travelling down our road - these people tend to be lost 
and u-turn and reverse their journey out of our street. 
1. The RTA quoted a present figure of around 10 plus vehicles a day travelling along our road - this figure 
is ridiculous and testing would prove this.   
  
The proposal is for our road, Rodeo Drive, to join with Ravenswood Drive, and that we would become the 
"SERVICE ROAD" from as far south as the Oxley Highway right through to Kempsey, with an 80 to 
100kph traffic flow [yet to be determined].  At the RTA meeting we attended with Roger Fenner? the 
figures we were shown said there would be only a small increase in traffic past our property once this 
service road and joining of our cul-de-sac [Rodeo Drive] to Ravenswood Drive was established.  This is 
also a disputed point for us for the following reasons. 
1. Everyone in Kundabung, except those whose properties front the Pacific Highway, do NOT get a mail 
delivery service.  The mail of all Kundabung residents, is delivered to the petrol station in Ravenswood 
Drive, which also serves as a local Post Office/Agency.  As we will become the only road for residents to 
access collection of their mail, the traffic passing our property will be increased by the number of 
Kundabung residents and their to and from journey to collect their daily mail.  THIS WAS NOT 
REFLECTED IN THE REPORT WE SAW AT TELEGRAPH POINT.  Anyone with any sense would be 
able to see, that every resident within the Kundabung area would therefore be increasing the flow of traffic 
[which at present is practically nonexistent] past our property, with the simple act of collecting their mail.  



This has not been taken into account with any accuracy, which I have seen. 
  
Also Pipers Creek runs along the border of our property.  The existing bridge will be demolished and 3 new 
bridges erected.  We are unsure of the effect this will have on the land on our property and would request 
that some sort of report or analysis be undertaken and presented to us.   
We have also noticed cracks and subsidence in parts of the property and wonder what the cumulative effect 
of increased vibration and traffic flow would have on our property 
  
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  
Lorene Blanch 
  
 
 
Date: Tue, 26 Oct 2010 11:55:59 +1100 
From: Michael.Young@planning.nsw.gov.au 
To: lepatrno@hotmail.com 
Subject: Oxley Highway to Kempsey Project 
 
 
Dear Lorene, 
  
The address for the Department of Planning is: 
  
Director, Infrastructure Projects 
Department of Planning 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney 2001 
  
email - plan_comment@planning.nsw.gov.au 
  
fax - (02) 9228 6355 
  
Regards 
  
  
  
  
  
Michael Young 
Senior Planning Officer 
Infrastructure Projects 
Department of Planning 
Bridge Street Office 
Level 3 Room 312 
23-33 Bridge Street 
Sydney  NSW  2000 
 
(02) 9228 6437 (phone) 
(02) 9228 6355 (fax) 
 
This email is confidential and may be privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, you must not use or 
disclose this information.  If you have received this email in error, please delete it and advise me 
immediately. 
 
Emails may contain computer viruses, may be interfered with or may have other defects.  they may not be 
successfully replicated on other computer systems.  This email may be subject to copyright.  If it is, the 



written consent of the copyright owner must be obtained before any part of it is reproduced, adapted or 
communicated. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential/privileged information. If 
you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender.  
Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily the views of the 
Department.  
You should scan any attached files for viruses.  
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------         
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